STORYBOARD EXAMPLE #1
The following is a former project from a previous semester that has been edited to give you an example of
what I am looking for.
Thesis: Although the specific experiences of women in the colonial period varied
from colony to colony, they were all expected to meet strict guidelines and
perform particular tasks like taking care of the home, carrying out domestic
duties, and being submissive to the male figures in their lives. Females were
often overlooked during the Colonial Period, but they played a vital role in
establishing the United States.

#1 Arrival in the Americas: The Colonial Period is the colonization of Europeans
in North America at the beginning of the 17th century. France and Spain were among
the first groups to come to the New World. They traded with the Indians, used them
as labor forces, and took their land to mine for gold, silver, and copper. It was
not until the 17th century that the English came to North America to set up
permanent colonies.
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#2 Frontier Women & Colonization: The first women that came to settle in the New
World arrived in Jamestown in 1607. However, most of these women were indentured
servants. Almost 80% of the English immigrants that came to America were
indentured servants. These men and women had to work for a certain amount of years
to be free and earn the right to buy their property and start a family. The women
within this group had very few rights. They could not vote, nor could they marry
or travel without permission. The colonies were struggling to survive, and so. As
a result, the women worked right alongside the men and slaves, building houses and
farming. The first year was tough. Many died from starvation, disease, Indian
attacks, and lack of experience. It was not until the colonies had become more
established that the women could fulfill their regular duties of running the
household, raising children, and managing slaves. With the concerns over the
colony's success, many women were sent to Jamestown to become brides of the
tobacco farmers. From 1619 to 1621, several women willingly left their homes to
travel to Jamestown. There was an urgent need for proper English wives for the men
in the dwindling colonies. The women who came to Jamestown had to prove that they
were skilled and hard workers who could further the settlement. They also had to
be beautiful and well-educated, ensuring that they would make good housewives and
mothers.
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#3 Expected Roles of Women: From childhood, women were taught the required skills
of becoming good wives and mothers. They were taught how to prepare food, clean
the house, spin thread, weave cloth, milk cows, produce butter, tend to the
garden, preserve food, make soap and candles, wash clothes, and most importantly,
how to raise their children. Women were expected to be knowledgeable about the
Christian Bible as well. These skills were necessary for making a good wife, which
was essential in this day and age. Their settlements depended on the future
generations that these women would be raising. These daily tasks kept the women
busy throughout the day. During the harvest, some women would join the men in the
field. For non-farming families, the woman would be expected to assist her husband
in his business while maintaining a clean and respectful household. If a woman’s
husband were to die, society almost wished she would remarry within 6-12 months.
The wife was a crucial part of a family. Without a productive and skilled wife in
her work, families would struggle to survive in the New World.
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#4 Issues within the Colonies: Birthing was an extremely high risk in Colonial
America because good hospitals and medicine were not available. Most mothers and
babies died in childbirth, and even then, most children would not live past their
teens. For the children that did survive, they too had many responsibilities. They
were taught to read by their parents so that they could read the Bible. They were
also taught the necessary skills required for adulthood. Boys would work the farm
or business with their fathers, while girls were trained under their mothers to
cook, sew, and clean. As a divide in the social class started to form in the
colonies, additional skills were taught depending on the course. Higher-class
families would teach their children manners and proper etiquette and host events
and dance. Those within the lower class would make things like candles, soap, and
clothing.
Picture URL: http://teachyturcol.weebly.com/uploads/5/6/8/3/56831225/117561098.jpg

#5 Women’s Rights: The women within this era were expected to obey the men in
their lives. Whether that was their father, husband, or religious leaders, they
had to be submissive and follow what the men told them to do without hesitation.
The English made a common practice of coverture, which essentially took away all
economic rights once the woman was married and legally erased that woman from
existence. Everything she owned became her husband's, including official wills,
property, and children. Women were also expected to be married around the age of
20 and have had their first child when they were 25 years old.

#6 Women’s Rights Continued: Some women did protest the harsh gender roles that
they were expected to abide by. But these women were usually met with powerful and
unforgiving men that were not willing to compromise. The government sought to
control these women by trying them for heresy and witchcraft and administering
harsh punishment for crimes that women committed. Against all odds, these women
not only took on the challenging task of building a settlement from scratch, but
they were able to contribute to the colonization of the New World heavily. It was
their bravery and hard work that allowed the settlements to succeed.

#7 Martha Ballard: Martha Ballard was born in Oxford, Massachusetts, in 1735. She
was an American midwife and healer who kept a diary, writing about her work and
life in the Americas. Her entries have provided historians with critical insight
into what life looked like as a colonial woman. Martha began her diary in 1785 and
recorded her daily life. She wrote about things like the weather, her household
tasks, midwife duties, medical practices, and the hardships that the New World was
up against. Her diary has given us a glimpse into the religious conflicts, social
changes, economic growth and loss, disease, violence, and trials these men and
women faced. On July 27, 1786, she wrote, “Clear. I carded Cottne & Cutt Aulders
and maid a Sort of a fence part round the yard By the mill Pond, and then was
Called to Eliab Shaws to See his Children, they being Sick with ye Canker rash.
Hannah North, Tammy & Sally Cox here. Brot a quarter of Lamb, wt 7-1/2 lb. Polly
Bisbe & Adams here to Day”. She was able to record events like the weather,
carding cotton, building a fence, caring for children, buying meals, and having
visitors.
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